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Evans, Rebecca

From: neil elliott 
Sent: 15 February 2024 10:27
To: West Burton Solar Project
Subject: Castle Farm High Ingleby Lincoln LN1 2PL EN010132 West Burton Solar Project 

Updates

Good morning  
 
Interested Party Reference Number 20038089 N A Elliott 
 
Upon listening to the audio link of the Hearing One meeting in early February 2024 I wish to raise the following 
points:- 
 
1.  Island Green Representative stated at this meeting that the negotiations between the Company and myself had 
broken down.  However, they only mentioned the cable route pathways through my farm fields. 
However, one of the main reasons that I am very concerned about is that the solar panels and inverters are 
proposed to be located far too close to the family dwelling.   
 
2.  I am E M F sensitive, as raised with Island Green previously.  Therefore if a person is E M F sensitive then they 
should not live near solar panels at all for their health risks.  I experience extreme headaches, nausea and dizziness. 
 
3.  When Island Green attended a meeting at my property last year, a multiple of points were raised and 
discussed.  At this meeting the Company stated they would move the solar panels and inverters further away from 
the dwellinghouse. 
 
4.  I have not received a written response, as promised by Island Green.  All  I am receiving are repeated emails from 
their Agents to want me to sign the Head of Terms Contract.  Furthermore, no matters have satisfactorily been 
resolved by writing.   I stated that I would not sign this Contract UNTIL Island Green gave written clarification as 
stated above.  
 
5.  Then their un-satisfactory response stated that they would just grow the hedging higher!!  I consider that this an 
un-satisfactory answer to this issue.  I do not accept this will satisfactorily address this issue. 
 
6.  With Island Green the issues of the land drainage system in the farm fields was discussed at length.  My 
overwhelming concern is that, after the cables are installed under my farmland, that if there is resulting damage to 
the land drainage systems, which are a vital part to my farming of the fields.  That I am given written directions that 
the Company will return and rectify the damage, at no cost to myself, for the future years.  So I can continue to 
successfully work the farmland for the future of our family farming business. 
 
Please could you acknowledge safe receipt of this Email, as I have never received a response from 
yourselves with previous correspondence.  I thank you for your assistance in this matter. 
 
Regards, 
 
Neil Elliott 

 You don't often get email from . Learn why this is important  




